Dear Dr Lewis
Re: Fencing Repairs to A roads through the open New Forest

As a representative for the Commoners of the New Forest, I would like to draw your attention to the lack of urgency in relation to repairing the stock fencing along the busy A roads (A337/A35/A326) through the open New Forest by Hampshire County Council. This is a potentially lethal hazard to motorists and stock alike as breaches do happen on these fast roads.
My understanding is that there are two areas of responsibility, one that deals solely with repairs and the other that deals with replacement of sections of fencing.

Late in 2020 I submitted presentments to the Verderers’ Court highlighting the poor quality and damaged fencing along these roads and the need to repair and replace sections with quality post and rail (with wire stock netting added) rather than the substandard post and wire fencing which is easily damaged and can be more readily breached by Forest livestock. I realise that this is a large and expensive task and it cannot be done all at once. I am pleased to say that large sections have been replaced and the fencing is of a good standard, however it would urge that these replacements would gather pace.
Unfortunately, the urgent repairs are not being done fast enough, with areas being left for weeks if not months. I have emailed the person at Hampshire County Council responsible for overseeing the repairs voicing my concerns with no reply. I know the Verderers also have a lot of trouble getting the reported damaged fencing repaired and are very frustrated with the lack of will or urgency to do so.

I am hoping that your influence may speed the system up by contacting the relevant authorities within Hampshire County Council.
Many thanks

Yours Sincerely
